
Back in face to face lessons, the Year 10’s get time in the PC suite working on different projects that teachers have uploaded to the 

Microsoft Teams folders that the academy has used all through lockdown. Projects include History, Drama, Music and Catering. A 

number of Year 10’s are continuing to make progress on their Btec Media Production coursework by researching and planning for 

the magazine industry. Here’s a selection from Stanley S, Rafferty L and Lily M.









MUSIC MEDIA

Connor W’s ticket and first 

part of his and Shay T’s 

evaluation for year 9 

creating and marketing 

project.





Remember to email pictures of your work to 
your teachers, we love to see what you have 

been producing!

Students really enjoyed the Disney Art Challenge. We had a record for work 

submission within 30 minutes of setting this home learning a student emailed 

a beautiful drawing!



AMY J YEAR 10CHLOE B YEAR 10

SWEET AND STICKY CHICKEN 

NOODLES. GRACE P (YEAR 9)GRACE P YEAR 9

BREAD FOR BEGINNERS

BY JOSHUA R-S 

YEAR 9



Mental Health and Well Being

AFFIRMATIONS
Do you have an inner critic telling you you’re not good enough or that any task you 

are going to start you will fail? Then maybe the art of positive affirmations is for 

you. Many people swear by ‘affirmations, to help counteract a negative inner 

monologue and train their brain to think more positively.

Basically affirmations comprise a pre-planned phrase you say to yourself several 

times a day, ideally in front of a mirror and represents a belief you would like to 

hold about yourself. The unconscious brain learns through repetition, so the idea is 

that after a while the phrases will be absorbed into our unconscious belief systems, 

at which point they will have sunk ‘in’ and will counteract any destructive and self-

limiting beliefs.

Here are some easy starters you could practice with

I am 

good 

enough

Everything is 

going to be 

ok

I deserve 

just as much 

as the next 

person

I am  

alright

I am going to be 

the best version 

of myself today

N a m e Da t e

Wr it e  d o w n  t h e  t h in g s  y o u  w o r r y  a b o u t  f r o m  s m a l l  w o r r ie s  t o  

b ig  w o r r ie s

Writing down your worries and putting them 

into big worries or small worries is a great way 

to categorize what your problems are.



English Department News
This week in English is a range of outstanding work from the students at Castle View Academy





Root word: medi
Meaning: middle

Words containing the root ‘micro’ 
- median: the middle value in an ordered set of values

- mediocre: in the middle in terms of quality; average

- medieval: relating to the middle ages

CHALLENGE:

How many words 

can you think of 

that include the 

root ‘medi’? 

Can you explain 

the word’s 

meaning using 

the word 

‘middle’ in your 

definition? 





Year 10

Remember to sign up to the 
Seneca Learning online 

classroom as soon as possible. 
The link you need is

https://app.senecalearning.com
/dashboard/join-
class/tah0h1wxed

To support you with your 
transition into Year 11, there 

will be weekly revision 
assignments to go alongside 

your usual online science 
lessons.

https://app.senecalearning.com/join-class/tah0h1wxed


,

Well Done

Great work 

across the 

whole 

curriculum 

from Grace P,

well done!

Great           

in-depth 

analysis from 

Molly C, year 

10

TALLULAH S, YEAR 10

GRACE C’S 

HISTORY 

WORK, YR 8

Jake H year 8 

History on 

ancient 

medicine 

practices



Top 10 Hegarty Maths

Student Year Points

Harvey N 10 4.4

Ashton S 10 3.5

Jordan S 8 3.2

Billy O 10 2.9

Libby S 10 2.8

Blossom L 10 2.7

Connor R 10 2.4

Jay B 10 2.2

Lorraine W 8 2.2

Lenny Q 7 2.1

If you need to get in touch with someone from the school, please use the 
following email addresses: 

HOY 7 – clare.sitch@castleviewacademy.org.uk
HOY 8 - naila.choudhry@castleviewacademy.org.uk

HOY 9 – jennie.cole@castleviewacademy.org.uk
HOY 10 - laurence.holden@castleviewacademy.org.uk

Student Welfare
Mrs Griffiths - samantha.griffiths@castleviewacademy.org.uk

If you need to contact the school in an emergency, please contact Mrs 
Gajdus on arlene.gajdus@castleviewacademy.org.uk or 07745791678 

Don’t forget to follow us on our Facebook & Twitter pages using 
@CastleviewUL

Take care and stay safe! 

TILLY- MAY R YR 7 SCIENCE REVISION

We had some great feedback from the 

tutors and below are some of the 

highlights.

Chloe  - English Literature

Great contribution to the lesson - Chloe has 

a great understanding of the Industrial 

revolution and how children were treated. 

She showed great engagement when asked 

about authorial intent and the novel's 

themes.

Eloise M - English Literature

She did really well. She didn't know a few of 

the literary techniques we looked at it. E.g. 

she knew what a simile was, but not a 

metaphor. By the end of the session she was 

able to give examples of both, as well as 

dramatic irony, imagery, alliteration and 

more.

Tallulah S - Science

Tallulah did very well in attempting all of the 

questions in a logical manner. She did 

mention she had forgotten a lot since 

lockdown had started (understandably), but 

with encouragement she ended up reaching 

the correct answer for most questions. She 

did well today as a first lesson, and I am glad 

we have started to find out what she is good 

at and what needs improvement.

My Tutor Programme

mailto:jennie.cole@castleviewacademy.org.uk


Dear all,

Thank you to parents for their continued support of home

learning. Last week we saw another significant improvement for

Year 7 and I am really proud of the year group and how far they

have come.

From parent contact this week it is evident that a number of

students are completing work but not always submitting it. I have

asked staff to make it really clear to students what needs to be

submitted at the end of each lesson but if you are in any doubt

take a photo of their work and attach it to an email, this can be

sent to the classroom teacher or their tutor. We don't want

their efforts to go unnoticed.

Next week I will be presenting my first 'virtual assembly' to the

year group and would love as many students and parents as

possible to sign in. Please look out for the link that will be

emailed out to students and placed on Show my Homework.

There are only two weeks of this academic year to go, so please

make them count!

Have a great week.

Clare Sitch - Head of Year

YEAR 7

clare.sitch@castleviewacademy.org.uk - Head of Year

shelley.richardson@castleviewacademy.org.uk –

Key Stage Manager

benjamin.mcdonagh@castleviewacademy.org.uk - Tutor

juliet.reed-birks@castleviewacademy.org.uk - Tutor

rachel.towler@castleviewacademy.org.uk - Tutor

michelle.maxwell@castleviewacademy.org.uk - Tutor

lisa.jervis@castleviewacademy.org.uk - Tutor

emma.helyer@castleviewacademy.org.uk - Tutor

Shannon A
Evie B

Jemma C
Jake D
Cody F
Beau M
Jayden P
Charlie S

Kyla T
Dixie W
Isabel W



Message from Miss Choudhry

We are nearly at the end of this academic year. We only have two school weeks left.

While I want us to look forward to the school holidays, I want to be confident that

the break will be well earned. To achieve this, it is important that you use these last

few school days to make the most of the lessons your teachers are preparing for

you. To ensure this happens, it is vital that you are checking your lessons on Show

my Homework, completing the work and submitting this to your teachers. If you

are not sure how to submit work, email pictures to your subject teachers or your

tutors to pass on for you.

To track this, at the end of every week I will be asking your teachers to rate your

work as below:

§ 1 means students are completing all work to a good standard;

§ 2 at least 50% of the work has been submitted;

§ 3 means less than 50% of the work has been completed and sent to teachers’;

§ 4 means the students have completed no work at all. These students are of great

concern as on their return, they will find catching up on the work very difficult.

Ideally, we want to rank all students at a 1 or a 2 so that you are in the best

possible situation for when you return to school. Your tutors will be calling home

and urging you to complete work to the best standard, prioritising Maths, English

and Science.

If you have not been completing work, now is the time to reflect and make a

decision to improve. You have many resources at your disposal and you must use

these. Students who have been working at a 2 or below will be invited to have a 1-

2-1 meeting with your tutor to ensure that you know what you can do over the last

two weeks to improve.

Every week, I will be collating this information and entering all students who receive

1s overall into a prize draw for a reward. YOU MUST BE A 1 TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR

THIS REWARD.

I will be holding a live assembly on Monday to announce the winner of this week’s

reward.

As always, I believe that by showing our ambition, determination and pride, Year 8

can continue to be the best.

#CVDetermination –
Jordan S

#CVPride –
Grace C

Head of Year Challenge

YEAR 8

HOY Challenge 

During the summer holidays, I like 

to relax with a good book and 

some good music in the garden. I 

am looking for your 

recommendations. What would be 

your ideal holiday read and your 

ideal song to listen to on a sunny 

Summer’s day?

#CVAmbition –
Nicole K

Send your recommendations to 

naila.choudhry@castleviewacademy.org.uk



YEAR 9

Ms Cole.   Head of Year 9


